
 

Esta carta contiene información acerca de un proyecto en su vecindario. Si usted 

necesita lo siguente traducido en español, favor de llamar al numero arriba. 

 

This letter contains information about a project in your neighborhood. If you need the 

following information translated, please call the above phone number. 

 

November 17, 2020 

 

SUBJECT:  Notice of Construction—2020 Stormwater Improvements Package 

  Project Number 717201 

 

Dear Salem Property Owner/Resident: 

 

The City of Salem has recently awarded a contract through a competitive bidding process to 

Gelco Construction Company. The project will be constructing stormwater utilities along Cedar 

Way SE and Pheasant Avenue SE (see attached map). Construction activities will start the 

week of November 23, 2020 with an expected finish by the end of February 2021. 

 

Due to the construction, the normal flow of traffic within the vicinity of the project site will be 

affected; street parking will be restricted on Cedar Way SE and Pheasant Avenue SE. 

   

If you have any questions or concerns during construction please do not hesitate to contact me at 

503-588-6211 or jcasteel@cityofsalem.net. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jerry Casteel 

Engineering Associate 
 
RH/MD: G:\GROUP\ENGINEERING\PROJECTS\CIP\717201 2020 STORMWATER IMPROVEMENTS PACKAGE\CONSTRUCTION\CORRESPONDENCE-

PUBLIC\20201117 PNL.DOCX 

Enclosure: Project Area Map 

cc: Mayor Chuck Bennett; Councilor Tom Andersen; Lorrie Walker, South Central Association of Neighbors; 

Steve Powers, City Manager; Peter Fernandez, PE, Public Works Director; Brian D. Martin, PE, City 

Engineer; Keith Kuenzi, PE, Assistant City Engineer; Ben Haney, Engineering Program Manager; Heather 

Dimke, Management Analyst; Courtney Knox-Busch, Senior Policy Analyst; James Suing, Program 

Coordinator; File P.N. 717201, Construction 




